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 2021 

Telephone: 01233 712277 

Email: office@charing.kent.sch.uk  

Website: www.charingschool.org.uk 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/CharingPrimary/ 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I make no apology for starting by talking about the weather! What a beautiful week it has been with the sun 
continuously shining on us. It feels like nature is coming back to life and this has made such a difference to school 
life! Playtimes have been joyous occasions as the children have felt comfortable about going on the field and this 
in turn has led to happy learning! As always the children have worked hard and produced some great writing - 
Woodpeckers wouldn't let me leave the classroom on Wednesday as they all wanted to read their work to me. 
 
The great weather has also been timely for Badgers to attend their school residential. Photos of the fun can be 
found on our Facebook page. It was great to hear that the children showed all our school values on the trip and 
helped one another when needed. They also had lots and lots of fun and learned resilience and independence. I 
would like to thank Mrs Golden, Miss Cole and Mrs Ball for giving up their time to ensure the children had a 
wonderful time. Staff giving up their time to go on school residential shows great dedication towards the children. 
On a residential visit staff are only off duty when they are asleep (that's if there are not any knocks at their doors 
from children who have woken up!) and it is important we show our gratitude to the staff for their extra special 
effort! Thank you again. 
 
It will be Year 4's turn to go on the residential next year; I am currently in the process of booking their trip, so 
Year 4 parents please keep an eye out for emails regarding it. Mrs Ball has already asked me if she can go again 
next year! 
 
Around this time last year I wrote to and held meetings with parents about the importance of parents keeping a 
close eye about what their children are doing online. Unfortunately, I have had recent reports that there have 
been issues concerning unkind behaviour out of school between children on devices. Please can I ask parents to 
keep a close eye on what your children are doing online and if necessary restrict their access to the Internet. 
Some people gain extra confidence, of the wrong sort, behind a screen and act out of character. We do not want 
people letting themselves down on screens. 
 
This week we have been celebrating World Book Day. On Wednesday, we arranged a Dance Workshop  for all the 
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This week we have been celebrating World Book Day. On Wednesday, we arranged a Dance Workshop for all 
the children. They performed dances to the Ginger Bread Men and the children loved it! On Thursday, children 
wore their costumes or comfy clothes and shared books with one another across classes. I had the opportunity 
to read a story to every child which was fantastic! Reading is so important and with the advancement of 
technology we must not let the love of reading disappear, we all have a job to do to ensure the love of reading 
continues and I hope our introduction of the online reading record will help us ensure children read books 
regularly! 
 
We have had two football matches in the last week and the team has shown much improvement. Although 
the results didn't go our way we took part in two very close games and achieved performances we were all 
very proud of; so much resilience was shown by our players. There will be a lot more sport taking place in the 
coming weeks, so please ensure permission slips are returned promptly to help us with the organisation of 
these events. 
 
Also this week, the PTFA held the annual pancake flip to mark Shrove Tuesday. This was a great success with 
the children having a great time competing against each other and raising money for the PTFA. When I last 
heard we had raised over £1,000! This is incredible, I would like to thank you all for supporting the event and 
the PTFA once again for arranging it. 
 
To acknowledge and experience the Ash Wednesday ceremonies Year 6 went to church and took part in a 
service with the community. Five of our children read in the service and all the children were praised for the 
behaviour and attitude. Well done to Owls class for leading the way for our school. 
 
I have been writing to parents over the past few weeks and having conversations with them about the 
importance of the children coming to school regularly and on time. I am delighted to say that this week our 
attendance has been so strong and it is over our target of 96% for the whole school, please can we have the 
same again next week. We have not had a whole school 100% attendance day since Covid. That is everyone's 
challenge for this term and I would love us to achieve it. 
 
This week I had great joy in observing the children's delight concerning how beautiful the crocuses on the field 
are. The latter have sprung into life in the last week and we could see the insects feeding off the flowers and 
aiding their pollination. It was only last week, when sharing their holiday homework with me, the children 
were saying we need to do more to keep the bees alive. It was great to see the bee’s important work in action 
on our field. Our school 'Environment Day' will take place on Tuesday 18th March - more details will be sent 
to parents next week. 
 
As can be seen by the length of my newsletter it has been a very exciting and busy week! I want to thank all 
those once again who have shown dedication to the school and children to ensure all these events could take 
place. We are blessed to have such a committed staff and PTFA group and I want to share my appreciation for 
their continued support. Hopefully the sun keeps on shining and you all have a wonderful weekend! 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Thomas Bird 
Head teacher 
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PARENTS EVENING 

19th MARCH 2025 – WEDNESDAY 

The Parents Evening tab went live on 13th February on the MCAS app. Parents are 

advised to please book a time slot for their child/children.  

We have added extended time slots for Squirrels class on the same day, which went 

live yesterday. Parents who didn’t get a time slot for their child please ensure to 

book these. 

STEM CLUB 

Thank you to everyone who expressed interest in joining the club. We’ve been 

overwhelmed with demand, and unfortunately, those who didn’t receive a letter 

this term will be considered for a spot later in the year. Below are the dates and 

days for STEM Club next week. Letters have been sent to parents, outlining which 

group will meet on which specific day and date. 

Monday 10th March  

Tuesday 11th March 

Wednesday 12th March 

THANK YOU PARENTS! 

We would like to say a huge thank you to all those who donated generously, 

with your help we were able to raise a total of £1,015. 

NO GARDENING CLUB ON 13TH March -Thursday 
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Our Focus for Worship this week has been Lent…remembering Jesus’ temptation. his 
time spent in the desert and what it means for us. Our Bible passage was Luke 4 v 1 – 12. 
Jesus spent 40 days in the desert, fasting & praying. Jesus is sent into the desert to be 
tempted he was led by the Holy Spirit, this was part of God’s plan, he was led by the Holy 
Spirit to fast and pray. Jesus was tempted by the Devil, three times: 1) he was told to 
turn stones into bread. Jesus said ‘Man shall not live by bread alone but by the word of 
God.’ 2) The devil took Jesus up a high mountain, showed him all the kingdoms of the 
world in a moment of time. He said, ‘All this power will I give you if you worship me.’ 

Jesus answered ‘Get thee behind me Satan. It is written that you shall worship the Lord 
our God and only him will you serve.’ 3) He brought Jesus to Jerusalem and set him on 
the top of the temple, he said ’If you are the Son of God, jump down form here.’ Jesus 
was the Son of God so could he have done these things! I wonder what kind of leader 
was Jesus showing he was? Jesus resisted temptation, and proved that his heart wanted 
to follow God’s commands. As the Son of God he chose God’s way. How did Jesus find 
strength and the right answers when he was tempted… I wonder how we could copy 
Jesus when we are next tempted. We discussed times when we had been ‘tempted’ to 
do something and how easy was it to do what we knew was right. 

The day before Lent begins, is Shrove Tuesday, otherwise known as Pancake day/‘Mardi 
Gras’ and is a chance to use up food, to enable Christians to ‘fast’ and focus on prayer 
leading up to Easter. On Shrove Tuesday, Christians confess and ask forgiveness for the 
wrong they have done as they start preparing for the greatest celebration ever: 
remembering Jesus’ resurrection and how it has brought new life, at Easter. Fasting can 
enable us to focus our senses on worshipping God, rather than on ‘bread alone’/treats. 

Ash Wednesday is the first day of Lent. Traditionally at the ‘ashing’ service, Christians say 
sorry and may be marked with an ash cross on their foreheads to symbolise repentance 
(often from the ashes of last year’s palm crosses). Ashes in the bible symbolise saying 
sorry. 

 

This week in Worship 

Dear Father God 
 

Please help us to love and serve you with all our heart. 
Let us show your love through our kind actions, 

concern for others and by being a light shining out to 
others. 

Lord, when we are tempted to do wrong may we feel 
your loving presence guiding us to do what we know is 

right. 
 

Amen. 
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Hello we are Mrs Hebbes and Mrs Alexander, your mental health first aiders. Mrs Hebbes is here 

Monday to Friday and works within Ducklings preschool. Mrs Alexander works Thursday and Friday as 

a teaching assistant in Badgers.  

We are here to support the children, staff and families of Charing School. If you would ever like to 

speak to us, feel we can offer support to yourself or someone in your family, please come and find us 

on the playground or let the office know and we can arrange a time. 

Mrs. Hebbes 
(Mon- Fri) 

Mrs. Alexander 
(Thru- Fri) 

Meet Our Mental Health First Aiders 

SEND SURGERY DROP-IN 
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INTERNET SAFETY 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DROP OFF 

Can we please remind parents that school gates shut at  8:55am. If you arrive 

late , please drop off your child/ children at the school office.  

For safeguarding reasons we do not allow parents/carers to drop off their 

children to their classes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your child is poorly and unable to come 
to school, please ensure that you inform 
the office via telephone or leave a 
message on our answer phone. Can we 
please request that all attendance 
related emails are sent to the following: 

Ms. Nimrah Rehman 
attendance@charing.kent.sch.uk 
 

 

This week’s poster about is 10 TOP TIPS FOR PARENTS AND EDUCATORS USING 

TECHNOLOGY TO BOOST READING SKILLS Please continue to monitor your child’s online 

behaviour and access. If you need help with a specific app we have not highlighted yet, 

please talk to Mrs Hammond. 

We would politely ask all parents/carers to park sensibly when dropping and while 
picking children off at school. Please do not park across or on other people's drives 
including local businesses. 

Please also do not move the yellow bollards that are up in front of the school and park 
in that space. These are in place deliberately to ensure there is access to the school. 
 
Although School Road and Downs Way have limited parking, there is plenty of parking 
throughout the village. The slightly longer walk will do children good, if you are unable 
to park legally near the school. 
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MEDICATION SAFETY 

  

HEALTHY LUNCHES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WRAPAROUND CARE: Both Breakfast and Afterschool club bookings are placed under this tab and 

payments need to be made when you book your session for your child. This is done to avoid any 

payments not made. 

PARENT CONSENT: Please select the options given to update your child’s consent.  

If payments have been made otherwise and in advance before booking the sessions, please call or 

email the office to book your child’s space.Please be reminded to clear out any 

outstanding balances under individual accounts of your children. 

 

SCHOOL DINNERS – 
 
Dinner Money cost £2.43 
Please be reminded school meals are to be paid for in advance. Our caterers will not allow a debt to 
build and as of next term, any unpaid accounts will result in your child not receiving a meal and you 
will need to provide a packed lunch.  
 

We understand that at times children are unwell and need to stay at home to 

recover, however please remember that we can administer prescribed medication 

(IF REQUIRED), so if your child is feeling better but needs medicine, this can be 

brought to the office and managed as necessary. The office would be able to assist 

in 

 this. 

 

We promote healthy eating at Charing CE Primary School and would appreciate 
parents adhering to the healthy eating guidelines as below: 
 
Sweets: Please do not pack sweets or chocolate bars. 
 
Drinks: children under 5 receive free milk with their snacks and water is 
available for everyone whenever they want to drink. Please do not send in fizzy 
drinks with your child’s packed lunch. 

 
Nut Free: Please be reminded that we are a nut-free school. We have children in school who have 
potential life-threatening nut- allergies which can be triggered by direct or indirect contact with nuts in 
the environment. To keep our children safe, we request that parents please find a nut-free alternative. 
This also includes NUTELLA or any CHOCOLATE spread. 
Thank you for your co-operation. 
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 Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Date Event 

TERM 4 

18th Mar Go Green for Environment Day – more details to follow 

19th Mar Parents Evening for all 
3:30pm - 7:30pm 

21st Mar Wear Red on Red Nose Day- donations on the gate 

24th Mar Owls Class event: 2:30pm – 3:00pm 

25th Mar Rabbits Class event -2:30pm - 3:00pm 

26th Mar Badgers class event -2:30pm – 3:00pm 

27th Mar Otters Class event -2:30pm - 3:00pm 

31st Mar Ducklings Class event -2:30pm – 3:00pm 

1st Apr Foxes Class event: 2:30pm – 3:00pm 

2nd Apr Squirrels Class event: 2:30pm – 3:00pm 

3rd Apr Woodpeckers 2:30pm- 3:00pm 

8th  May Sports Day 
Rabbits – 9:15am 
Ducklings – 1:30pm 

20th May Sports Day for Badgers and Owls- 9:15am 

22nd May Sports Day For Woodpeckers and Foxes- 9:15am 
Squirrels and Otters: 1:30pm 
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